Chairs of Equality Staff Networks Group – 24th October 2024
10am via Microsoft Teams

Attendees:
Charlotte Haswell 		Newcastle City Council
Hayley Hoben-Blight	Newcastle City Council
Maud Webster		Newcastle City Council
Emma Patterson		NECA
Roisin McKenzie		Stockton-on-Tees Borough Council 
Yvonne Cheung		Sunderland City Council 
Amanda Baxtrem 		Redcar & Cleveland Borough Council 
Jane Garnet 			Redcar & Cleveland Borough Council
Ali Haver 			Redcar & Cleveland Borough Council 
Steph Myers			Redcar & Cleveland Borough Council  

Apologies
Angela Roper			Redcar & Cleveland Council
Mick Brodie			NEREO
Ola Tony-Obot			Together for Children
Rebecca Brown 		North Tyneside Council	
Claire Holt			Durham County Council	
Raymond Addai		Durham County Council
Gail D’Arcy			City of Sunderland Council
Rachel Armstrong 		NECA

	1
	Welcome and Introductions 


	
	The chair of the meeting, Jane Garnett, asked for everyone to introduce themselves. 


	2
	Minutes of the last meeting 


	
	The minutes from the last meeting on 24th July 2024 were agreed as a correct record. 


	3
	Matters Arising 


	
	There were no matters arising.


	4
	Volunteer for Co-Chair 


	
	The chair of the meeting invited attendees to volunteer as co-chair. 
No offers were made at that time. An email invite would be circulated to the wider members. 


	5
	Minute Taking Arrangements


	
	Ali Haver agreed to take the minutes for that meeting. 
An email would be circulated to organise minute taking arrangements for future meetings.


	6
	Discussion Topic – Terms of Reference (TOR)
 

	
	It was felt that TOR could be helpful in providing direction and outlining what networks want to achieve. 
Stockton-on-Tees explained that within their organisation, staff networks hadn’t historically been used as intended, but TOR had helped get the correct messages out to ensure people understand the purpose of networks. Not all networks have their own TOR, but having them had helped to grow membership. A name change from forums to network had also helped.
 
Newcastle CC had recently pulled together an overarching TOR which had been sent to the leadership team for signing off. TOR were vital in ensuring there was an understanding of the importance of the network/groups. TOR allowed for more structure which providing representation to an organisation. They are crucial in ensuring that staff can lend their time to networks. One of the biggest issues was to ensure protection for members, therefore the proposed TOR allowed 0.5 days to EDI work per month (dependent on working hours).  

Redcar and Cleveland allow up to 2 days per month for network chairs. All staff had been encouraged to attend any network groups they wished by the managing director. 

It was questioned what other organisations do and how much time is permitted to EDI networks? 

Sunderland were only just establishing there networks and therefore asked whether others would recommend having TOR in place prior to encouraging membership, or whether establishing membership first was a better approach. All attendees recognised that getting people to join networks was hard; perseverance was key.  It was recognised that some people don’t want to be affiliated with a network if it were to expose one of their characteristics. 

NECA didn't have staff networks but were interested in learning more about them in order to consider implementation.

Overall, it was felt that it was beneficial to allow the space and time for networks, but it is wise to let them grow organically as it is crucial to ensure that the people who attend and put in to the networks are there willingly rather than feeling obliged to attend. 





	7
	General Information Sharing / Networking


	
	At Newcastle CC a neurodiversity event had recently been hosted to tie in with dyslexia awareness week, ADHD awareness month and neurodivergent thinking. It had been well attended and an increase in membership had been noticed following the event. The event had been useful in celebrating the characteristics of the group’s members, but also in educating others. 

A discussion surrounding data collection and monitoring took place. It was queried whether any of the organisations had a data monitoring policy or whether statistical data was collected or used for any purpose. Redcar & Cleveland HR kept a confidential record of EDI group attendance, however the purpose of the log was to support members attendance should it be questioned by managers. 

Redcar & Cleveland disabilities and long-term health conditions network had developed a reasonable adjustments passport which was in the final stages of approval. The passport would allow an employee who required one or more reasonable adjustments to be made at work (due to disability or a health condition) to only be required to have an in-depth conversation with one manager, about their situation. This passport would then travel with the employee if their management changed within the organisation. 

Redcar & Cleveland women’s support group membership level had seen a decrease over the last 12 months but had slowly started to increase again. The chairs of the group had completed a ‘train the trainer’ session on menopause and had also undertaken a webinar designed for managers to support staff going through the menopause. The group met every 6 weeks, but on different days and at different times to ensure that it was accessible to a wider audience. They had arranged for a guest speaker to attend the next meeting of the group, however, would be opening the invite to all Redcar & Cleveland staff. Guest speakers were sourced through member knowledge/contacts and had been asked if they would be able to volunteer their time to the group due to there being no budget for such events.  

Redcar & Cleveland parents and carers group had only just been re-established. The intentions of the group at that stage were to survey all employees to see what support and advice would be beneficial across the organisation, and to find out whether there were any burning topics to be considered. They were in the process of arranging a guest speaker to attend a future meeting, which they hoped would assist in building their membership. 

Stockton-on-Tees reported to have the following networks: Race Equality, Carers, LGBT, Woman's, Young Person's, Sports and Leisure and Health and Wellbeing. Disabilities was incorporated within the Health and Wellbeing Network. They would be hosting a tea break event for black history month, with one of the events being “Say my name”, designed to encourage people to ask and learn how to pronounce names of people from different ethnicities.  
In the past they have held menopause events, which provided employees with the opportunity to have 1-to-1 sessions with a professional and a neurodiversity event which was supported by an external company - Sjog here2help

A discussion took place around links between networks and Trade Unions. The consensus was that unions were not ordinarily involved and, in the organisations where they were, they weren’t involved in all group meetings and discussions and instead as a separate branch of the network. A couple of organisations reported that union representatives had be allowed to join networks on a personal level, however it was claimed that this could be difficult to manage. 

Redcar & Cleveland asked for opinions on whether other organisations combined disabilities, health and neurodiversity, or whether neurodiversity was better managed as a separate group. Newcastle had a separate group but advised that this was because it had worked better for them, due to the way their HR policies applied neurodiversity. It was advised that it would probably be best to find out from all employees whether there was an appetite within the organisation for a separate neurodiversity group.

A conversation took place around whether network members had to fall under/identify as the group characteristic (i.e. disabled, LGBTQ, women etc) in order to join. Different organisations had different approaches. Redcar & Cleveland advised that all employees were encouraged to join any network, regardless of whether they fell under the group description. Newcastle advised that for their neurodiversity network members had to identify (either diagnosed, self-diagnosed or waiting for a diagnosis) as neurodivergent in order to join. 


	8
	Forward Plan


	
	The Chair asked attendees whether they wished for these meetings to continue. All attendees agreed that the meeting had been really beneficial in sharing thoughts and ideas and should therefore continue. 

The following future discussion topics were suggested: 
· EDI Accreditation, whether there was a benefit for organisations to working toward gaining accredited status.
· Hate speech on social media and how it is tackled. 
· A 10-15 minute spotlight presentation at each meeting from one of the attending organisations to highlight what their EDI networks have been doing/have achieved. 
· Collection and use of membership data, including feedback. 
· Involvement of members without email or tech access. 


	9
	AOB


	
	There was no other business 


	10
	Date of the next meeting 


	
	TBC



